Dewey Beach Trash/Recycle Committee
Meeting Minutes      7/28/2016 DRAFT
Opening
The regular meeting of the Dewey Beach Trash/Recycle Committee was called to order at 10:00 on 07/28/2016 in Town Hall annex by Debbie Knight.

Present
Debbie Knight, Committee chair
Walt Barlow, Committee member
Robert Duncan, Committee member
Judy Mazur, Committee member

Henry McKay, Committee member

Marc Applebaum, Town manager
Diane Hanson, Mayor

Dale Cook, Commissioner

Approval of Minutes

Minutes of July 20 approved 
Open Issues

1. The letter on trash enclosures and dumpsters on Town right-of-way was discussed and the Town manager said he would have the letter taped to each enclosure/dumpster that is on Town right of way in September.  The Mayor said that it was a short letter and it had been sent out last year so she will wait to include it in a letter with other information, possibly an update on the Trash/Recycle bid.
2. Letter to condo associations re: contracts for next summer. The Town manager informed the committee that some of the letters went out last week but they were still waiting for some email addresses for the rest.  He will check back and let us know.
New business

1. We discussed holding a meeting for the vendor community to help ensure they can meet our requirements when we issue an RFP.  We agreed on the questions to ask the vendors and put them in a Request for Information letter to be sent to vendors.  We agreed that we will invite vendors to address the questions at our next meeting on August 11, 2016 at 2:00pm at the Town Hall Annex, 1505 Coastal Highway.
2. The issue of how to handle yard waste was brought up again.  It was noted that this is a difficult issue to solve because (a. it is not a big problem for some residents in the more commercial south sections of Dewey but it is for the residents in the north end as they have a lot more yard waste due to the number of Pine trees in that area (b. the trash companies cannot use the same trucks to pick up yard waste so they need to send another truck out to pick up.  This would most likely be on a weekday other than the designated Monday/Friday trash days.  If the residents leave the bags on the Town right of way outside the designated trash/recycle days/hrs. they will get fined.  
The suggestion of having a dumpster twice a year near the Town Hall was made.  It was agreed we would discuss this with the vendors at the RFI meeting on August 11.
3. The Chair reported that she talked to 4 trash companies and that they are interested in bidding and are available to attend a meeting on August 11 to discuss the RFI.   She will contact the 5th company to determine their interest.  Agreed that she would send out the RFI as soon as possible.

4. We discussed the presentation of our recommendations to the Commissioners at next regular Town Hall meeting, Friday August 12 at the Lifesaving Station.  

5. The Town Manager and committee agreed that next year the rental licenses will include a sticker to be placed on all trash cans of rental property with the property address to identify the correct property for enforcement purposes.
6. We discussed a rough timeline in order to get RFP out by mid-September:

· Vendor meeting August 11

· Commissioner’s meeting August 12 for their input

· Committee meeting August 18 to discuss input from vendors and Commissioners

· Committee meeting August 25 to review draft of Statement of Work.

· Committee meeting September 1 for final review of Statement of Work.

· Submit Statement of Work to Town Manager by September 10 to add legal requirements and for final review.

· Hold bidder’s meeting in early October.

· Receive bids by end of October.

· Review bids and clarify any items in the bids by end of November.

· Deliver final recommended bid to for review by Town Manager and Town Attorney by December 2.  Prepare revised Solid Waste ordinance, obtain approval from Commissioners on January 14 to award the contract.

· Communicate to property owners

· Begin new service on March 1.
The meeting was adjourned at 11:00AM.
The next meeting will be held on August 11, 2016 2:00pm in the Town Hall Annex 1505 Coastal Highway 
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